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  From: Cantor , Martin [mailto:MartinCantor@barnsley.gov.uk] 
  Sent: Monday, October 08, 2007 10:38 AM
  To: COMP STATE AID GREFFE
  Cc: Coppard , Phil; Kennedy , David; Richard Fryer; Dearle , Eleanor; Alison 
Penn
  Subject: Response to consultation

  Dear Commission,

  Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council welcomes the opportunity to comment on 
the revised draft of the General Block Exemption Regulation.

  We consider state aid regulations of great importance in supporting 
sustainable development throughout the Union.  We acknowledge that the single 
market is hampered by market failures in many areas and for many reasons, and we
believe it is important to seek to mitigate against those failures through the 
judicious use of state aids.  We particularly welcome the approach of adopting a
general block exemption which we believe is proportionate as well as much 
simpler to operate for all concerned.

  There is one part of the draft with which we strongly disagree, namely the 
proposal not to permit regional bonuses for horizontal aids.  The justification 
for regional bonuses in the period up to 2006 was the recognition that 
horizontal aids, if applied to all regions without differentiation, tend to be 
more effective and more widely used in less deprived areas.  Because they do not
operate in a uniform way in all areas they operate in a distorted rather than a 
free market manner.  Further they have the tendency to increase regional 
disparities, contrary to the cohesion objectives and policies of the Union.  

  We note that the draft regulation poposes bonuses in the horizontal aids for 
small and medium sized companies, in recognition of the disadvantages (hence 
market failures) they face vis-a-vis large companies.  We fully support the 
application of bonuses to SMEs, but we would argue that the same logic should 
apply geographically through the provision of regional bonuses to the assisted 
areas.

  We strongly urge you to reconsider your proposals on this point.

  Martin Cantor
  Principal European and Regional Strategy Officer

  On behalf of 
  Phil Coppard
  Chief Executive

  Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council
  Town Hall
  Barnsley S0 2TA

  *** Barnsley MBC Disclaimer:
  This e-mail and any files attached are confidential for the use of the 
intended recipient. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the 
sender as soon as possible and delete the communication from your system without
copying, disseminating or distributing the same in any way by any means.
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  Any views or opinions expressed belong solely to the author and do not 
necessarily represent those of the Council. In particular, the Council will not 
accept liability for any defamatory statements made by email communications.
  Recipients are responsible for ensuring that all e-mails and files sent are 
checked for viruses. The Council will not accept liability for damage caused by 
any virus transmitted by this e-mail. No guarantees are offered on the security,
content and accuracy of any e-mails and files received. Be aware that this 
e-mail communication may be intercepted for regulatory, quality control, or 
crime detection purposes unless otherwise prohibited.
  The content of this email and any attachment may be stored for future 
reference.
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